
Here’s what has happened in the last
month and what’s to come!

Welcome to our monthly e-
bulletin! We are thrilled to
share with you the latest
developments in our club to
make a positive impact in our
community.

Firstly, we would like to express
our gratitude to all our
volunteers,  especially our
spouses, the Rotary Anns, and
our adopted club, the Rotaract
Club  of Silliman  University,
who have supported us always.
we also thank our donors; your
generosity and dedication have
allowed us to make our events
a complete success.

In terms of our recent activities,
we have celebrated our 34
Anniversary last June 24,  2025,
where we had our Induction of
New Officers for both our club,
and our adopted Rotaract club.

th.

We are also excited to
announce that as we opened
the Rotary year last July 1,  2025,
we joyfully celebrated our New
Year with our Unang Lakang
activity in San Jose, Negros
Oriental!

Also, together with the other
Rotary clubs of Dumaguete.
City, the Rotaract Clubs of
Silliman University and
Dumaguete City, we
successfully conducted our
bloodletting activity which we
called, Drop of Hope, last July
12, 2025.

Together, we can make a real
difference in the lives of those
who need it most. Thank you
for your continued support!

Enjoy this month’s newsletter!
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The Rotary Club of
Dumaguete East (RCDE)
celebrated its 34th
Anniversary on June 24,
2025 at Hotel Essencia,
Dumaguete City. 

In celebration of such
anniversary, the club also
had the Induction of
Officers for RCDE and the
Rotaract Club of Silliman
University. As the Rotary
year comes to an end,
outgoing RCDE President
Rodolfo Locsin Jr, turned
over the responsibilities
to the incoming RCDE
President Eric Bulos. 

It was such a momentous
event, made complete by
the presence of the
supportive RCDE Rotary
Anns, the Rotaract Club of
Silliman University, the
presidents from other
Rotary clubs in
Dumaguete City, and the
dynamic District Assistant
Governor Ran Lim. As
everyone shared a
sumptuous dinner,
rounds of laughter, and
bits of stories, the theme
“Unite for Good” has
slowly made an impact on
every Rotarian present. 

Indeed, the event was a
great way to close one
year, and a powerful
greeting to open a new
one. With the new
president and his officers,
everyone is looking
forward to the activities
lined up, embodying
Rotary’s “Service above
self”.

RCDE celebrates its 34  Anniversaryth



RCDE Rotarians, along with their spouses, the Rotary
Anns, and the Rotaract Club of Silliman University,
spent the morning with 100 children from the San
Jose Day Care Center in Poblacion, Municipality of
San Jose. Assistant Governor Ran Lim and San Jose
Mayor Mel Logronio also graced the event. 

“Seeing the world through the eyes of a child is
the purest joy that anyone can experience” -

Constance Zimmer

It was Children’s Day on July 1, 2025 when Rotary
International celebrated its New Year! Hand in hand
and heart to heart with all other Rotary clubs of
District 3860, the Rotary Club of Dumaguete East,
under the leadership of its new President, Eric Bulos,
took its very first step into the new year with “Unang
Lakang: A Rotary Day for Children”.

Indeed, a simple story could teach an innocent child's mind a lifetime lesson of friendship; one small bag could
whisper to a little child’s heart that there’s a world of love and kindness; and a simple meal could warm a small
child’s body showing him of mankind’s generosity.

As District 3860 Gov. Jong Fernandez has said, July 1 is not just a date, but an opening of a chapter. It is the first
step to a legacy of building together, uniting for good!

RCDE Rotarians, along with their spouses, the Rotary Anns, and the Rotaract Club of Silliman University, spent
the morning with 100 children from the San Jose Day Care Center in Poblacion, Municipality of San Jose.
Assistant Governor Ran Lim and San Jose Mayor Mel Logronio also graced the event. It was a day of learning, joy,
and nourishment for all children. They heard a story told by Pres Eric Bulos; they all received a Bag of Joy – inside
the Bag of Joy was a toothbrush, toothpaste, face towel, coloring book, box of crayons, and water bottle; and they
shared a hearty pack of snacks. 

RCDE takes its first step in 
UNANG LAKANG 



Every single DROP of blood   
gives a single person a dash of HOPE! 

Every single DROP of blood   
gives a single person a dash of HOPE! 

According to the World Health Organization, “Blood transfusion saves lives and improves health, but many
patients requiring transfusion DO NOT HAVE timely access to safe blood."

RCDE leads the bloodletting activity, 
DROP OF HOPE

To address this need, the four Rotary Clubs of Dumaguete under Area 1G, with the
Rotary Club of Dumaguete East as the lead club, in collaboration with the Rotaract
Club of Silliman University and the Philippine Red Cross Negros Oriental Chapter,
conducted the project, “Drop of Hope” on July 12, 2025, from 9AM-12NN at the
Philippine Red Cross Negros Oriental Chapter Office, Dumaguete City.

Leading the program of the event were District Assistant
Governor Ran Lim and RCDE President Eric Bulos. 

“Drop of Hope” is an area-wide bloodletting and medical services activity of
the Rotary Club Area 1-G. All Rotary clubs of Dumaguete unite for good;
hand in hand, they prioritize health and saving lives.

Together, we unite   
to create a strong and safe community. 

Together, we unite   
to create a strong and safe community. 



Thank you for reading!

RCDE conducts Regular Meetings

Upcoming Events


